
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON GENERAL GOVERNMENT Subcommittee on Transportation

April 21, 1993    Hearing Room 357 8:30 a.m.   Tapes 42 - 44

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rep. Chuck Norris, Chair Rep. Ken Baker Rep. Cedric
Hayden, ex-officio Rep. Carl Hosticka Rep. Lonnie Roberts

STAFF PRESENT:          Janet Adkins, Committee Administrator Kathy
Taylor, Committee Clerk

MEASURES CONSIDERED:          HB 2049 HB 2324 HB 3080 HB 3331 HB 2187

[--- Unable To Translate Graphic ---]

These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
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TAPE 42, SIDE A

CHAIR NORRIS:  Calls the hearing to order at 8:40 a.m.

HB 2049 - PUBLIC HEARING

022  JANET  ADKINS,  ADMINISTRATOR  HOUSE  COMMITTEE  ON GENERAL
GOVERNMENT: Reviews status of HB 2049 - Submitted for the record
proposed -1 amendment to HB 2049 (EXHIBIT A) - Submitted for the record 
testimony by Sharyn McAllister (EXHIBIT B) - Submitted  for  the record 
testimony  by  Loren Simonds (EXHIBIT C) - Submitted for  the record 
testimony by  Jim Hill, State Treasurer (EXHIBIT D)

068   WES HOMES, GREATER SALEM AREA VETERANS ORGANIZATION: - Encourages
employment of the disabled - Shortage of disabled  parking for visitors 
when used by disabled employees - Supports HB 2049

113   KEN DILTZ, VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS: - Relates story giving
example of abuse of current parking system - answers questions from
members

220   MIKE CLARK: Submits and reads written testimony (EXHIBIT E) -
Answers questions from the members

320   RAY THORNE, OREGON STATE TREASURER'S OFFICE: - Need  for bill  to
meet  requirements of  Americans with Disabilities Act - Need for
accommodations for those displaced if HB 2049 is passed both at his work
station and at meeting elsewhere - Answers questions from members

TAPE 43, SIDE A

010  RICH PEPPERS,  OREGON PUBLIC  EMPLOYEES UNION:  Submits and reads
written testimony (EXHIBIT F) - Limit of available parking spaces -
Within  General  services capabilities  to  resolve this shortage



035   MIKE ZEAZEAS: Safety is an aspect that should be considered in
determining locations of parking spaces

080  HEIDI  STUTZMAN,  CITY  OF  SALEM:  On  street  parking for
disabled was not intended for all day parking - The city of Salem has no
position on the bill

130  LARRY BROWN: If HB 2049  passes more employees may park out in the
street and increase the existing problem

145  NORM  MANSELLE,  GENERAL SERVICES:  Intent  was  to provide parking
for disabled employees in compliance with ADA - Lose revenue to allow
area disabled parking space - Priority assignments for current disabled
employees - Put other employees on waiting list for parking - Reserved
space is $ 45.00 in Salem - Support amendments worked on with City of
Salem - Answers questions from members

195  CHAIR NORRIS:  Directs all  interested parties  to meet and come to
a resolution, develop an amendment then present the bill again to
committee

HB 2324 PUBLIC HEARING 245   ADKINS: Reviews status of HB 2324

273  BROWN:  When  someone  parks  in  yellow  striped  area  it
eliminates use by disabled due to limited access - unclear how to
enforce violation -  Numbering  on  decal  should  be  moved  to  front 
for enforcement purposes - Answers questions from members

TAPE 42, SIDE B

010   BROWN: Continues to answer questions from the members

040  SUSAN SCHNEIDER, CITY  OF PORTLAND: City  of Portland is in support
of the HB 2324

082  KELLY TAYLOR,  MOTOR VEHICLES  DIVISION: 7%  of all permits issued
each year are temporary, a doctors certification is required and must be
renewed every 6 months. - Permit inventory number is on the front of the
card, law enforcement can run that number through our files

166  BROWN: Parking enforcement can  only access records through Data
Automated Voice Exchange  (DAVE)

212  TAYLOR: Law  Enforcement Data  Systems (LEDS)  is a  way to access
information - Answers questions from the members

235  CHAIR NORRIS: Directs DMV to begin putting numbers needed by law
enforcement on the front. - Asks all  interested parties to  meet and 
make lines of communication clearer - Directs DMV administration to
resolve this issue without the need of a new law

270   HB 2324 WORK SESSION

280  MOTION: REP. ROBERTS  moves on page  3 to delete everything after
line 20

VOTE: Hearing no objection, the motion carries



MOTION:  REP. BAKER moves section l lines 5 through 19 page 1 be deleted

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries

MOTION: REP.  BAKER  moves  that  HB 2324  as  amended be referred to
the full committee on General Government with a do pass recommendation
VOTE: In a  role call  vote, the  motion carries  with all members
present voting AYE. REP. HAYDEN is excused

370   HB 3080 PUBLIC HEARING

ADKINS: Reviews status of HB 3080

425  JOHN DRACON,  CENTRAL SCHOOL  DISTRICT: HB 3080 would give the
school board another option in filling board positions when necessary -
Answers questions from members

TAPE 43, SIDE B

005  STEVE SUMMERS, CENTRAL SCHOOL  DISTRICT: Needed as a backup to have
a quorum  when we cannot fill a vacancy within zone - Position would be
for remainder of that year - No financial impact - Answers questions
from members

HB 3080 WORK SESSION

145  MOTION: REP. BAKER  moves to strike the  word sixty and add the
word twenty. on  line 23 strike  remainder of sentence starting with the
word readverstise. Strike line 24,  line 25 through  the word  shall.
Line 26 insert the  words "  from the  district at  large" between
residents and to

VOTE:  Hearing no objection the motion carries

MOTION: REP. BAKER moves HB 3080 as amended be referred to the full
committee  with a do pass recommendation

VOTE: In  a roll  call vote  the  motion carries  with all members
voting AYE, REP. HAYDEN excused

HB 3331 PUBLIC HEARING

190   ADKINS: Reviews status of HB 3331 - Submitted for the record by 
State of Oregon Real Estate Agency proposed amendments to HB 3331
(EXHIBIT G)

260  BRUCE ANDERSON,  OREGON HOME  BUILDERS ASSOCIATION: Submits and
reads written testimony for REP. DELL in support of the amendments      
 (EXHIBIT H) 290  BARBARA  KANZ,  OREGON  TITLE  INSURANCE:  No  acreage
size distinctions in parcel. A parcel is what is created when you
partition your property. A lot is what is created when you sub-divide

315  STAN  MAYFIELD,  OREGON  REAL  ESTATE  AGENCY:  If  you are
creating 3 or less  it is a  partition, 4 or  more it is a sub-division

325   ANDERSON:  Continues to read written testimony - Answers questions
from members



400   MAYFIELD:  Answers questions from members - Submits and reads
written testimony (EXHIBIT I) - Discusses changes to amendment

TAPE 44, SIDE A

005   MAYFIELD:  Continues to answers questions from members

100  KELLY  ROSS, OREGON  ASSOCIATION  OF REALTORS:  Supports HB 3331

125   MAYFIELD:  Answers questions from members

HB 3331 WORK SESSION

150   MOTION:  REP.  ROBERTS  moves   amendments  as  stated  by
administrator

VOTE:  Hearing no objection the motion carries

MOTION: REP. ROBERTS Moves HB 3331  as amended to the full committee
with a do pass recommendation

VOTE: In  a role  call vote  the  motion carries  with all members
voting AYE, REP. HAYDEN Excused

HB 2187 WORK SESSION

210   ADKINS:  Reviews status of HB 2187 - Submitted for the record by
Farm Bureau proposed amendment (EXHIBIT J) - Change of language
suggested by Legislative council

245  MOTION:  REP. ROBERTS  to  accept proposed  amendment dated 4-16-93
with agreed changes

VOTE:  Hearing no objections the motion carries

MOTION: REP. ROBERTS moves HB 2187 as amended be referred to the full
committee with  a do pass recommendation

VOTE: In a roll  call vote the  motion carries all members voting AYE,
REP HAYDEN  and REP HOSTICKA excused

CHAIR NORRIS:  Adjourns the meeting at 10:50

Submitted by:                         Reviewed by:

Kathy Taylor                          Janet Adkins Clerk                
                Administrator
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